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Borough of Pierrefonds-Roxboro
Waterworks, Road, Street Lighting and Traffic Light
Project on Boulevard de Pierrefonds

Notice to Residents

Within the scope of the work begun at the end of May, please note that from August 6 to the
end of September, boulevard de Pierrefonds, heading northeast, will be closed to traffic
between boulevard Gouin and boulevard des Sources. Alternate routes will be offered to
road users by means of signs that will be installed. Please note that boulevard des Sources
will be partially closed to traffic. At all times, at least one traffic lane will remain open in
each direction.

Work schedule
Work crews will be on site Monday - Friday, 7 a.m. — 7 p.m.
If necessary, the contractor may work some weekends and/or at night.

Impacts of the work project

¢ Water shut-offs: Residents and businesses will be notified 48 hours in advance if
the work operations require water shut-offs. The quality of the drinking water will not
be affected by this work project and you can therefore consume it without any risk.

¢ On-street parking: Parking restrictions will be enforced in and around the worksite
area.

e Access to buildings: At all times, pedestrian access to the buildings located around
the worksite will be maintained.

. Public transit: Public transit will be maintained; however, schedules and routes may
be modified. Contact STM-INFO at 514 786-4636 or consult this service online at
www.stm.info.

e Collections: Waste and recycling collection schedules will be maintained throughout
this work project. It is important to identify your bins so that they can be returned to
the corresponding homes and businesses. Unidentified bins will not be returned and
will remain at the collection point near the worksite. The Borough may then decide to
dispose of them in order to ensure the cleanliness of your environment.

Residents will receive subsequent communications to inform them of the progress of the
work operations.

Ville de Montréal is aware of the inconveniences that this work project may cause and
thanks you for your cooperation.

Info-travaux hot line: 514 872-3777, 8:30 a.m. — 4:30 p.m., Monday — Friday
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To report situations at any other time, phone 311, mentioning that you are calling
about a work project carried out by Ville de Montréal's Direction des
infrastructures
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